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Greetings to you all; tena koutou katoa; pozdravi 
na vsichki vas; pozdrav svima vama; Zdravím vás 
všechny 

This is the last newsletter of Term 2. School closes 
for the term break at 3pm Friday 9 July and opens 
again on Monday 26 July. It has been a busy term 
with the change in weather and all the building 
going on. The contractors (ALine) have been great 
to work with. As is going to happen at this time of 
year there is lots of mud around!!! We are planning 
for an early term 3 handover of the keys to the new 
buildings. 

Mathathon: Thank you to all the families who 
supported the Mathathon by encouraging their 
children to learn their basic facts and be involved in 
the fun and activities. The buddy class activities 
were amazing and it was great to see children of 
different ages working together. The House 
problem solving challenges in the afternoon were 
carried out in high spirits. The competition was 
tense and the problem solving skills were of a high 
calibre. We are still receiving mathathon forms and 
sponsorship. Once we have them all in we will be 
able to let you know the amount raised for maths 
and curriculum resources. Thank you again to all 
those who help to raise funds for the mathathon. 

Country Fair: Don’t forget to 
put Saturday November 6 on 
your calendar as the Maunu 
School Country Fair date. 
There will be information 
coming out during term 3, 

including requests for helpers on the day. It is an 
amazing day, but it does require support from our 
school community. The funds raised this year are 
going toward supporting the board of trustee’s Pool 
Project. This is a massive project that will see the 
pool fencing extended, 4 tiered seating with canopy 
running the length of the pool, updated toilet, 
changing sheds and pump sheds. The committee 
asks that you consider just how you can help with 
supporting the Country Fair. 

3 Way Conferences: Thank you to all those who 
were able to get along to the 3 Way Conferences on 
Tuesday and Wednesday. Communication between 
home and school is important, and having positive  

 

and constructive conversations about learning can 
help reinforce good habits, celebrate successes and 
recognise that we learn when we make mistakes. I  
read and check every child’s report and it is always 
encouraging to see the progress and growth in each 
child. 

Production: Term 3 is the term for our production. 
“A Million Dreams”. The public performances will 
be in Week 9; between 20 & 23 September. Actual 
dates and times will be confirmed at the beginning 
of term 3. This production involves the whole 
school and is a celebration of the Performing Arts 
curriculum.  

I wish you all a happy and safe term break and look 
forward to seeing everyone for a busy term 3.  

  
Be Kind, Be Safe, Be Caring,  
Nga mihi,  
Paul Shepherd, Principal      
 

VALUES CUP WINNERS - 25th JUNE 

 

 
 
Aarya Ganji     RATA                   Ella Mackle    KAURI  
Ivaana Alex     KOWHAI             Keira Little     TAWA 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

⮚ 9 Jul                          Last day of Term 2 

⮚ 26 Jul                        First day of Term 3 

⮚ 27 Jul  PTA Meeting 6.30pm 

⮚ 10 Aug  BOT Meeting 

⮚ 20 - 24 Sep               Production Week 

⮚ 1 Oct   End of term 3 

⮚ 18 Oct   Start of term 4 

⮚ 25 Oct   Labour Day-school closed 

⮚ 6 Nov   Country Fair 

⮚ 13 Dec   Final Assembly 

⮚ 14 Dec   Last day of Year.   
                               School closes early at 11.25am 

 

CERTIFICATE WINNERS - 11th JUNE 

Rm 1    Olive Mitchell Reagan Shaji 
             Eddie Wong Tara White-Hughes 
Rm 2    Chirag Kaushik Maia Evans 
             Jake Aubrey Ivaana Alex           
Rm 3    Daniella Frank Gabriel Silvestre 
             Ziggy Higgison Ella Davies-Colley     
Rm 4    Arna Winder Saathvik Sreejith  
             Nell Bowles Jaxon Fedarb     
Rm 5    Grace Stewart Mia Harrison 
             Braden Earney Hong Anh Ha      
Rm 6    Evie Pollard Liam Lejos 
             Ryley Churches Vicky Su 
Rm 7    Sarah Eshal Tyler Howard    
             Sam Smith Lily Antonio 
Rm 8    Agnes Bradford Adeline Ryan 
             Emma Platt              Henry English-Alexander   
 Rm 9    Mankeerat Singh        Sienna Scott-Sawyer  
              Joseph Bai                   Victor Calonge Velasco   
Rm 10   Kyra Malcom Maia Thorburn      
              Asharjeet Saini Emmerson Phillips 
Rm 11   Lara Bradford Ahmad Rasheed   
              Jett Craig Sophie Scott-Sawyer  
Rm 12   Mya Fromont Xavier Xu 
              Willem Mabey Phoenix Rigby 
Rm 13   Tilly Feary Shepard Martin 
              Riley Hallberg Holly Fielden 
Rm 14   Bella Adams Taika Higgison  
              Brody Bond Youseff Rajab   
 
 
 

 
 

FULL SCHOOL HOUSE ASSEMBLY 

This week we have the final assembly for the term 
starting early at 2pm- it is a house assembly!! 
Remember to dress up in your house colours, 
complete with wacky hair.  
We will also be doing the prize draws for the 
Mathathon, with spot prizes for those who gained 
100% in their basic facts test, and for those who 
raised over $10. 
All welcome.  
 

MATHATHON FORMS & SPONSORSHIP MONEY 

If you have been collecting sponsorship money for 
the mathathon it is not too late to drop it into the 
school office or bank account 12 3093 0151775-00 
Thank you. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

A LIONS CLUB PROJECT  supported by ONE AGENCY 
REAL ESTATE.  

CITRUS FOR THE SOUTH … 2021 

Lions Clubs are asking residents of Whangarei & 
districts to check out their citrus trees, in particular 
Sweet Oranges & lemons for fruit to send to 
the people of Christchurch, Dunedin & Clyde + 
Districts. 

COLLECTION  POINTS on SUNDAY 25 JULY 2021. 

8:30am  to  2pm. 

Bring your freshly picked citrus to 

either :  Marist sports club, Park Ave, Whangarei 

or  Maungatapere Community Hall, State Highway 
14.                                                         
Mainfreight in Whangarei have kindly agreed to 
pay for a shipment of banana boxes full of citrus 
from Whangarei to the South Island. 

One Agency Real Estate are supporting Lions this 
year & freshly picked fruit may be left at their office 
in Kensington Ave.   

Your gifts will be delivered to fruit and vege co-
ops for distribution.  There are now 30 distribution 
sites around Christchurch with 2300 or more active 
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members. Some will go on to Dunedin & 
Clyde+districts for distribution.  

You can contact Terry at  ward41@xtra.co.nz  or 
4350654  or Gary at One Agency  
gary@oneagencywhangarei.co.nz or 021467514 for 
more information 
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